    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
May 9, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Christopher Bauman and Brandon Shortt. Alderman Chris Basler was absent. Also, attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, and Mike Wittu.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Christopher Bauman, seconded by Brandon Shortt.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Christopher Bauman.  The motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 05/03/17.
The Aerial Main repair project is on hold because of all the recent rain. The Mayor would like for Clerk Randoll to reach out to Doug Rothweiler with Thomas Industrial  Coatings. Clerk Randoll will follow up. The manhole on Angeline Drive still needs to be raised as well as locating the manhole on Ethlyn Drive. Clerk Randoll will follow up with John Lurk. Crack filling and street repair is complete and the widening of Bader Lane will commence very soon.
The Mayor reported that he could not be happier with the new Web Site and Facebook Page for the City of Bloomsdale created by Mike Wittu. There has been an overwhelmingly positive response from Citizens. Mike was able to put the newly updated City Codebook on the Web Site and will start posting Meeting Minutes provided by Clerk Randoll. 
The family of Alderman Ralph Drury would like to find another way of honoring his memory instead of the proposed Adopt-A-Highway plan. Other options will be discussed and explored as per their wishes.

City Clerk Lynnette Randoll reported that Ron Weiler, Head of PWSD #1 in Ste. Genevieve County retired as of Friday, April 28, 2017. His son, Ben Weiler, a City of Bloomsdale resident, has taken over. A Building Permit for a home on Anna Clara was approved and signed. Clerk Randoll has not followed up with the net for the tennis court in the Park due to all the recent rain. She will take care of this soon. Wastewater Superintendent Ron Berkbuegler reported that the motor on Rotor #1 went out at the Treatment Plant Monday, 5/08 and when he engaged the motor on Rotor #2, it also broke down. There was a rebuilt motor on site which had been unused for at least a decade due to the foresight of Mayor Monia and Ron installed it with the help of Bruce Terry with BT Electric and kept the plant operational. A new motor has been ordered for approximately $400 and will be installed as soon as it is delivered. 
John Burgan at 644 Highway 61 at the intersection of Clement Road contacted City Hall with some concerns about drainage. The Mayor understands the problem and is unsure about a satisfactory solution. There is not room for a proper ditch and no place for discharge from a drainage pipe. The problem was exacerbated by the unusual amount of rain that recently fell and is not a normal occurrence. He will inspect the inlet and outlet to make sure there is no blockage creating an additional problem. 
Alderman Christopher Bauman informed the Council that he has sold his home on Clement Road and has purchased a new home outside Bloomsdale City Limits. He will no longer be able to serve on the Board. Mayor Monia will reach out to some eligible candidates to replace him until the next election in April, 2018.

Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM, seconded by Christopher Bauman. 

__________________________________

______________________________

Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll 

